
 

 

 

Dear Members and Friends,  
 
It is not my usual practice to begin newsletters with a death notice.  But this was one which I thought 
the whole congregation should see: 
 
Someone Else Died 
 
I know all of you were saddened to learn this week of the death of one of our church’s most valuable 
members--Someone Else.  Someone’s passing created a vacancy that will be difficult to fill.  Else has 
been with us for many years, and for every one of those years, Someone did far more than the normal 
person’s share of the work.  Whenever leadership was mentioned, this wonderful person was looked 
to for inspiration as well as results. Someone Else can work with that group. Whenever there was a 
job to do, a class to teach, or a meeting to attend, one name was on everyone’s lips, “Let Someone 
Else do it.” It was common knowledge that Someone Else was among the largest givers in the 
church.  Whenever there was a financial need, everyone just assumed that Someone Else would make 
up the difference.  Someone Else was a wonderful person, sometimes appearing super-human, but a 
person can only do so much.   
 
Were the truth known, everyone expected too much of Someone Else.  
 
Now Someone Else is gone.  We wonder what we are going to do.  Someone Else left a wonderful 
example to follow, but who is going to follow it? Who is going to do the things that Someone Else 
did? Remember we can’t depend on Someone Else anymore. 
 

   ++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 
As things begin to open up, there are many opportunities for you to serve, and you will be hearing of 
more.  As we spoke about in last week’s sermon, it is truly a wonderful thing when God’s people put 
their gifts to work for the sake of the kingdom.  What might God be calling you to do?   There are 
opportunities for you to serve.  I wish for you the joy that comes from being a servant. 
 
I must also add that I am encouraged by the many of you who already do so much.  You make your 
pastor proud!  As we move boldly into this new future, please consider becoming involved.  Do not 
leave it to Someone Else. 
 
In Christ’s Service, 
 

 
 
Kevin 
 

Spring Branch Presbyter ian Church  
1215 Campbell  Rd |  Houston,  TX 77055  

2021 

“But prove yourselves doers of the word...”  

-James 1:22 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

PW at a Glance  

(There will be no Board Meetings, Bible Moderator Meetings, Bible Study, 

or Zip Trips during the Summer) 

There will be a PW WELCOMING TEA on 8/8 at 3:00 PM  

HAPPY HANDS will meet on 8/25 at 9:30 a.m. in the Gathering Place. 

BIBLE STUDY BOOKS for 2021-2022 (What My Grandmother’s Taught Me) are available  

in the Church Office, or can be picked up from Sarah Dikeman. The cost is $10.  

Join the Happy Hands group on Wednesday, August 25, 9:30 to 
11:00 am to stuff and/or sew heart pillows for hospital 
patients.  Our distribution channel is up and running! 
 
In early July, several people cut and sewed together 83 small 
hearts to be used at Vacation Bible School as a service 

project.  The hearts had a print fabric side and a plain white side.  At VBS, the 
kids drew pictures and notes on the plain side and stuffed the hearts to make 
them soft and cozy.  At Happy Hands in July, the group stitched the pillows 
closed and they are on their way to cheer up kids in hospitals.  Great 
collaboration for VBS, Happy Hands, and Common Threads (MDUMC)! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you have any stores of fabric or yarn you'd like to pass for others to make into 
items for patients, please let Doris Wright know, or take them to the church 
office.  Happy Hands, working with Common Threads, is a great place to put 
those items to use. 

  Presbyterian Women this Month 



 

 

The Gathering Place program is beginning again, in-person, on August 16th! 

We meet once a month – on the third Monday. It is a wonderful outreach to those 

who are caregiving for a dementia/Alzheimer loved one, giving the caregiver a 

few hours free, and the loved one some activity for the day. It includes a lunch for 

all volunteers, caregivers and guests.  If you are interested in helping out for only 

once a month, please contact Jacquie Ballesteros at 713-305-1114 or 

jballesteros1103@gmail.com or Sarah Dikeman at 713-468-3973 or 

swdmmd@dikeman.net.  

 

Wednesday Night Supper  

September 1 — Hamburgers! 

 

Fall Wednesday Night Suppers will be starting back up on September 1st at 
6:00 PM in the Fellowship Hall with hamburgers and all of the trimmings.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Fellowship Committee welcomes anyone who would like to help with a dinner or 
volunteer any Wednesday in the kitchen! If you are interested in helping just once or 

on an ongoing basis, please contact Laurie Mitchell at galamitchell@comcast.net. 
The committee is happy to help support you in any way if you would like to take on a 

Prices for the supper are as follows: 
 

Adults (age 13 & up)   $5.00 
Children (ages 1-12)   $2.00 
Family w/children ages 1-12 $12.00 
  (immediate family only please) 
To go plates                          $5.00  

mailto:jballesteros1103@gmail.com
mailto:swdmmd@dikeman.net
mailto:galamitchell@comcast.net


 

 



 

 



 

 

Mo-Ranch Jr. High Jubilee  

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church was blessed 
to send two youth, Dylan Mancilla and Nolan 
Rouse, to the 2021 Jr. High Jubilee Conference 
from July 4-8, 2021. Dylan and Nolan joined 124 
youth from across Texas, Louisiana and New 
Mexico! The theme for the week was “Come 
and See” by exploring the verse John 4:29.  The 
youth attendees and their sponsors were 
encouraged to explore how God is calling them 
to make a difference in their communities. We 
were challenged to think about how we can use 
our five senses to see the world around us, and 
how to respond with compassion and love to 
our neighbors. 

Spring Branch was also able to build new relationships through partnering with our friends 
at the First Presbyterian Churches of Bryan and Shreveport, Louisiana to create a home 
group. This home group of youth spent time together in small groups, recreation, and 
prayer throughout the week.  

The Faith Development Team would like to thank Margaret and Kip Rouse for helping 
provide transportation to and from Mo-Ranch this year. We also want to thank Miguel 
Carlin for serving as an adult sponsor.  Additionally, we also want to express appreciation 
to Denise Wilborn and Margaret Rouse for 
helping provide snacks and refreshments to 
share with our friends throughout the week.    

If you would like to learn more about Jr. High 
Jubilee, we invite you to view the August 1st 
worship service where our youth shared about 
their experiences.  The link to the worship 
service can be accessed here: https://
www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZgGk6Ooi5oQ.  

We want to close by thanking the congregation 
for their prayers throughout the week, and for 
a safe journey to and from Mo Ranch. The 
prayers were much appreciated! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZgGk6Ooi5oQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZgGk6Ooi5oQ


 

 

You are invited to attend Pastor’s Bible Study with Kevin! The group gathers at  

11:00 AM on Tuesday mornings. The Bible Study is now being offered both in-person  

and virtually. You may either join in-person at 11:00 AM in the Gathering Place,  

or by Zoom using the information below. We hope to see you there! 

 

Meeting ID: 897 7951 2452 | Password: 754888 | Zoom Link:  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89779512452?pwd=VU1VZVByeFI1MEwxNmxrR090S0JVQT09  

 

August 1, 2021; 10th Sunday after Pentecost; Communion  
Text: Ephesians 4:1-16     

Title: “House Rules 1: Communicating In Love” 
Focus: In what we say or write, the church is to be a place of love. 

 
August 8, 2021; 11th Sunday after Pentecost 

First Reading: 2 Samuel 18:5-9, 15, 31-33  
Text: Ephesians 4:24-5:2 

Title: “House Rules 2: Our Membership Card” 
Focus: Those who have put on the new self live a new life. 

 
August 15, 2021; 12th Sunday after Pentecost 

First Reading: 1 Kings 2:10-12; 3:3-14 
Text: Ephesians 5:15-20 

Title: “House Rules 3: Where and How to Walk” 
Focus: We are to always be under the control of the Holy Spirit in how we walk. 

 
August 22, 2021; 13th Sunday after Pentecost 
First Reading: 1 Kings 8:1, 6, 10-11; 22-30, 41-43 

Text: Ephesians 6:1-20 
Title: “House Rules 4: Our Security System” 

Focus: We are always to be prepared for spiritual battle. 
 

August 29, 2021; 14th Sunday after Pentecost 
First Reading:  Song of Solomon 2:8-13 

Text: Mark 7:1-23 
Title: “House Rules 5: Traditions” 

Focus: We must choose good traditions. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89779512452?pwd=VU1VZVByeFI1MEwxNmxrR090S0JVQT09


 

 



 

 

Would you like to receive our weekly 

announcements via email every Friday?  

Sign-up by visiting our Church website,  

www.springbranchpres.org.  

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Church’s Prayer Chain List?  

The email prayer chain is open all who would like to pray for those individuals in need of prayer. 

If you would like to be included in the email prayer chain as a prayer warrior or If you have a 

prayer request for an individual  contact  swdmmd@dikeman.net . It is requested that prayers be 

for your family members, or extended families and friends who are in need of prayer. 

B E AU T I FY  t h e  C HU RC H  

Would you like to beautify the sanctuary on Sunday mornings 

while honoring a loved one or commemorating a special 

occasion?  The 2021 Flower Sign-Up Calendar is located in 

the Narthex. If  you are currently worshiping from home, but 

would still like to sponsor flowers for a Worship Service, you 

may signup digitally by using this form: https://

www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084cabac2ba1fa7-2021.  The 

cost per arrangement is $65.00. Special arrangements vary 

and should be requested EARLY!  Checks should be written to SBPC and mailed to 

the Church Office or placed in the Offering Box on Sunday mornings. 

Join us for Sunday School and Worship every Sunday at 9:30am and 10:50am, 

respectively! By attending, you are agreeing to follow the guidelines set forth for a 

safe return. The guidelines for Worship, Sunday School, and Church Events are 

available at: www.springbranchpres.org/covid-19-guidelines.  

 

Every week, the service is being streamed live to the SBPC YouTube Channel: 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCCK-MbvQ1TkJiUmDq1Psswg. 

mailto:swdmmd@dikeman.net
https://springbranchpres.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=2d9226bc0d06cb9ce38ab745e&id=bc068957b7
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084cabac2ba1fa7-2021
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084cabac2ba1fa7-2021
http://www.springbranchpres.org/covid-19-guidelines
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCCK-MbvQ1TkJiUmDq1Psswg/playlists


 

 

Anytime you place an order on Amazon.com, you have an opportunity to contribute to the 

Church (or any charity of your choice) through the Amazon Smile Program,  

and it’s so easy to use! 

 

AmazonSmile is a website operated by Amazon with the same products, prices, and 

shopping features as Amazon.com. The difference is that when you shop on 

AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% of the purchase price of 

eligible products to the charitable organization of your choice.  

Here’s how to shop AmazonSmile: 

1. Visit smile.amazon.com 

2. Sign in with your Amazon.com credentials 

3. Choose a charitable organization to receive donations 

(smile.amazon.com/ch/74-6017486) 

4. Select your charity 

5. Start shopping! 

6. Add a bookmark for smile.amazon.com to make it even 

easier to return and start shopping at AmazonSmile 

Support SBPC by using AmazonSmile at smile.amazon.com, 

or directly at our Charity Link: smile.amazon.com/ch/74-6017486 

In order to support Spring Branch Presbyterian Church through AmazonSmile, you have to 

make purchases through smile.amazon.com. When you are at that website, there is an 

indicator under the search bar that you are supporting the Church:  

Thank you to everyone who has been using AmazonSmile! Your personal 
Amazon purchases have generated over $60 in contributions to SBPC! 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/74-6017486
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/74-6017486


 

 

Christina Holland 8/3 
Lee Dillard 8/4 

Rocco Sabala 8/6 

Joseph Kissinger 8/8 

Cameron Blome 8/9 
Lu Taylor 8/9 

James Humphrey 8/10 

Betty Magnuson 8/10 

Kim Tangey 8/12 

Brenda Lanan 8/13 

Betty Harris 8/15 

Ali Nix 8/15 

  

Lee Dudinsky 8/19 

Rev. Dr. Kevin Boyd 8/20 

Lane Rouse 8/20 

Dr. Rebecca Turney 8/20 

Jennifer Chehade-Tapia 8/23 

Jim Kunkel 8/23 

Margaret Ford 8/24 

Jennifer Fuller 8/27 

Ron Tremble 8/28 

Stephen Lezon 8/29 

Thomas Wayne Lepera 8/30 

Steve Nanney 8/31 
  

Jennifer and Todd Miller 8/3 
Dr. Doris and Mike Wright 8/5 
Kate and Jeremy Cross 8/14 
Meredith and James Qualls 8/15 
Dr. Matthew and Sarah Dikeman 8/17 
Glenn and Barbara Lanan 8/17 
Dr. Rebecca and Dr. Mark Turney 8/21 



 

 



 

 

Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 


